New Life Member of WODL, Brandon Moore
By Sue Perkins, Life Members Committee Chair

From the speech given by Sue Perkins to the WODL AGM on Sunday 8 August 2021 on
Zoom:

We are appointing one Life Member in 2021...

Someone who has undoubtedly excelled in keeping the spirit of theatre alive in our
communities all over Ontario. One of the finest advocates for community theatre we
have all had the pleasure to meet and get to know. His door was always open. He was
always willing to answer questions with well thought out and accurate answers.

He helped our Adjudications Chair, and through him the WODL board, by organizing the
Theatre Ontario training courses for adjudicators and trial adjudications. It is through
them that several of our recent adjudicators have come to our attention. He also
organized an adjudicators’ forum which has helped adjudicators stay in touch with each
other and exchange ideas. He is both knowledgeable and personable.

He provided assistance when needed and created an incredible resource through the
Theatre Ontario website which was of great use to members of community theatre. We
could always count him on to support us. He attended our WODL Festivals and was
always involved with those around him. He also has an incredible talent as an actor and
director. So many WODL members -- and those of the other regions -- got to know him
as a friend and a mentor.

Brandon Moore, of course -- and WODL is pleased to present him with an Honorary Life
Membership in WODL with our heartfelt thanks for “Keeping the Spirit of Theatre Alive”
this past year and a half.



